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TO:   Philip A. Ginsburg, General Manager  

Jocelyn Quintos, Director of Accounting Operations & 
Systems Division,  
Rebecca Peacock, Mayor’s Budget Office 

 
FROM:  Toni Moran, Analyst  
   Recreation and Park Department 
 
DATE:  June 22, 2021 
  
SUBJECT: Transmittal of Retroactive Accept Expend Legislation for Habitat 

Conservation Fund Grant for Visitacion Ave. Corridor Trail  

 
Attached please find the Board of Supervisor Accept and Expend Legislation for the 
Visitacion Avenue Corridor Trail.  
 
The Board packet documents have been reviewed and approved to form by the City 
Attorney’s Office, Recreation and Park Project Manager, Controller’s Office Grants Unit 
and the Mayor’s Budget Office prior to this submittal. 
 
The legislation is retroactive because the Recreation and Park Department the 
Recreation and Park Department executed the  Grant Contract period prior to the Board 
of Supervisor’s approval. No grant funding has been expended. 
 
The Recreation and Park Department requires the Board of Supervisors approval by 
October to allow funds to be appropriated to the project prior to bid and advertisement 
of the construction contract.  
 
 If you have further questions, please check with your staff or you can contact me 
directly at toni.moran@sfgov.org or by phone at 415 794-8173   
 
 
 


